
 

                                                                                                                                                                                

LADY LANE PARK SCHOOL 
 

BULLETIN NO. 913 

 

Date:     Friday 5
th

 April 

 

Week Commencing 23
rd

 April 

 

Tuesday 23
rd

 April –School re-opens 

 

Wednesday 24
th

 – Friday 26
th

 - UVI & LVI Residential visit to York 

Saturday 27
th

 – Gilbert & Sullivan ‘Yeoman Of The Guard’ Show at Bingley Arts Centre 

Tuesday 30
th

 – UVI & Kg ‘Buddy Breakfast’ – 8.30 in the hall 

 

Wednesday 1
st

 May – Stay & Play at The Lodge – 9.30am – 11.00am 

Tuesday 7
th

 – Friday 10
th

 May – Infant Activity Week 

 

What a busy final week before our Easter holidays! 

 

Monday saw our Table Tennis team achieve some amazing results against Eldwick School.  Congratulations 

to all the players and a huge thank you to Miss Raw for her dedication and enthusiasm.  There is a full 

match report later in this bulletin. 

 

On Tuesday Mrs Lorimer took some of our choir members over to Westville House School for a ‘Singing 

Day’.  We attended this for the first time last year and were delighted to be invited back again.  The 

children worked through the day with other schools in the district and performed a concert in the evening 

for all friends and families.  A huge thank you to Mrs Lorimer for organising this for the children and to 

parents for their support in the evening. 

 

Author Eleanor McKone visited Form 3 on Wednesday, to read her book, Piper's Passport; First Stop 

Australia to Form 3 and to talk about her travels and where Piper might go next!  Thank you to Mrs 

Mulligan for organising this treat for the children and to lots of parents for purchasing her book.  This really 

helped to bring their topic work to life. 

 

Congratulations to our netball team played against Queen Ethelburga’s School on Wednesday.  Mr Walker 

was very proud of all the players which resulted in a fantastic win for us.  Thank you to lots of parents who 

came along to spectate and cheer us on. 

 

On Thursday Mr Walker took the girls in UVI and LVI to a Rugby Development Training day at Woodhouse 

Grove School.  This was a fantastic morning for the girls, they received some excellent coaching and all 

enjoyed the drills and learnt new rugby skills. 

 

Thank you to all parents for popping in to look at the eggs and Easter head bands the children have created 

in school this week. The children were very keen to show off their creative design and making skills. 

 

In light of Mrs Smith’s sabbatical, I would like to inform you that after the Easter break Mrs Arnold will be 

taking on a new role in school as Acting Deputy Head teacher. Mrs Arnold has been a member of the senior 

leadership team here at School for the past 2 years, in her role as Director of Studies and has worked 

closely with myself and Mrs Smith in that time. Mrs Arnold will continue to be Lower 6 form teacher and 

Senco alongside her new role. 

 

 

 

Best wishes from us all and have a super, restful Easter. 

 

Mr N Saunders & Staff 

 

 

 

 
 

@LadyLanePark 

 

Instagram 

ladylanepark 



 

 

Author Visit 

 

 
 

 

Form 3 were visited today by Eleanor McKone, author of Piper's Passport, First Stop Australia. Eleanor read 

her story to us about Piper and Ben's travels in the library, and Form 3 asked all sorts of questions. How did 

you become a writer? Where was your favourite place in Australia? Did you see any poisonous spiders? 

Who drew the pictures? 

 

The children then did a workshop in the classroom; we would like Piper to visit Egypt, Dubai, Spain and 

Cleethorpes next! Books were signed and the children went hope inspired and eager to read their copies 

again! Thank you for visiting us Eleanor and thank you to all parents who purchased a book for their child. 

Enjoy reading it together. 

 

Mrs S Mulligan 

 

Table Tennis Match Results 

 

On Monday we played our final Table Tennis Match against Eldwick Primary School.  We had 6 players and 

Eldwick had 5, so we decided that we would play one game against each opponent.  The results were: 

 

Yousuf Arshad won 5 games comfortably. 

Samuel Billington-Jones won 2 games and was defeated 10-12 in his other 3 games. 

Callum Earl won 3 of his games. 

Joey Upton won 4 games. 

Paddy Durkin was successful in all his games. 

Tobias O’Shaughnessy won 3 of his games. 

 

This was a great result, for all players with the final result 22 wins out of 30 games.   We have had a really 

good season in Table Tennis this academic year and look forward to a new start in September. 

 

Have a great Summer.      

 

Miss S Raw 

 

 



 
 
Tuesday Reasoning – 23

rd
 April 

 

Please note there will be no reasoning on the first Tuesday back after Easter.  I will see you all on Tuesday 

30
th

 as normal. 

 

Mrs E Arnold 

 

 

 

Activity Week – Lkg – Form 3 – Tuesday 7
th

 May – Friday 10
th

 May 

 

 
 

By now you should all have received a letter re the plan for our Infant Activity Week – a ‘Big Top’ is coming 

to Lady Lane Park School! 

 

A huge thank you to The Friends who have contributed towards the cost of this fabulous week for the 

children, there will be lots of activities, games and circus skills on offer for the children. 

 

(Apologies for some of the letters which state Monday – Friday, Monday is a Bank Holiday!) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yeoman of the Guard 

 

News - Please come and support your friends, come along and enjoy the fun, laughter and tears on 

Saturday 27
th

 April at Bingley Arts Centre. 

Sign up forms will be coming out soon for "The Mikado" in the October half term holiday.   

  

Tickets are now available to buy.  
  
Google - How to Book Bingley Arts Centre 
Under the stage photograph click on “ click here ” 
Under “Forthcoming Events” look for:      
 
 “Bingley Junior Gilbert and Sullivan Yeoman of the Guard” 
  
Click on Book now – and choose your seats!! 
 

 

 

Sal’s Shoes 

 

Please check out info@salsshoes.com for the latest update on what has been happening to the shoes you 

all kindly donated just before Christmas. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Forest Schools 

 

Summer Term 

 

Half Term 1 Half Term 2 

24/04/19 Form 2 12/06/19 Form 2 

01/05/19 Form 3 19/06/19 Form 4 

08/05/19 Activity Week 26/06/19 Form 1 

15/05/19 Form 1 03/07/19 KG/LKG 

22/05/19 KG/LKG  10/07/19 F3 

 

Our Forest School programme is now half way through its second year and we are going from strength to 

strength. Everyone involved is benefiting from regular sessions in our lovely 'outdoor classroom' in the 

woods and the children are growing in confidence and gaining valuable experiences which will benefit them 

for life.  Thank you to everyone who has supported our Forest School venture, we value your commitment 

and appreciate your feedback.  

We would just like to remind you that the correct kit is absolutely essential, especially at this time of year! 

Many children are still not coming properly dressed for sessions in the cold and this can be stressful for all 

staff and children.  

Please see below and ensure your child/children have the correct kit for their next session.  If you have any 

queries or are unsure of any item of clothing, please don’t hesitate to catch either myself or Mrs Cardus and 

we would be happy to help or advise you. 

 

 

 The Forest School Team (Mrs A Grote & Mrs S Cardus) 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

Holiday Club - Spring Bank – Mon June 3rd – Thurs 6th 2019 

  
One exciting week of holiday fun is planned for your children this spring bank, which will be full of fun 

and excitement! From enjoying forest arts and crafts, through to learning how to play, we will have 

something for every child with each session tailored to suit their age and interests. These weeks will be 

a wonderful and fun way for your child to spend part of their time. 

  

What will the week include? 

  

This week has its own special theme – “The children of the lost forest” - Mrs A. Grote will be enhancing 

the week by building dens for the Round heads and the Cavaliers in the Prince of Wales Forest. The 

week will be absolutely brilliant fun and a truly unique experience, as we will turn back time to how 

these people used to live. 

  

On top of the drama in the woods, there will be plenty of time for the children to relax, enjoy some 

fresh air and take part in additional activities such as, football, rounders and having fun with water 

play!  We have invited Mr. M Rawling along covering Football and Cricket.  

Last year the children said….. 
  
“This was the best week ever!  We have built dens, learnt to play golf, practised survival training, been 
singing, eating, played with our friends, learnt some dance moves, mined for treasure on the school 
field and had picnics in the sunshine.” (Form 4) 
  
“Thank you for a brilliant week Mrs Earl, please can we play the wolf game again next year, I really love 
it - it is so funny and scary”? (Form 1) 

  

Please fill in the accompanying form to reserve your places. 

  

If you wish to discuss any aspects of the holiday club then please let Mrs S. Earl know and she would be 

happy to answer any queries (either catch her in the playground or leave a message with Mrs Wright in 

the office). 
 

 

Mrs S. Earl 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Booking Form 
 

Spring Bank Holiday Club – Mon 3rd to Thurs 6th June 2019 

 

Standard hours (9am – 4pm) 

4 days - £95 

3 days - £85 

2 days - £60 

1 day  -  £30 

Extended hours (8.30am – 4.30am) 

4 days - £105 

3 days - £95 

2 days - £70 

1 day  -  £40 

Extra Extended hours (8.00 – 5.00pm) 

4 days - £115 

3 days - £105 

2 days - £80 

1 day  -  £50 

 

   

Days  

Standard 

Hours 9.00am 

to 4.00pm 

 

Extended 

Hours 8.30am 

to 4.30pm 

Extra 

Extended 

Hours  

8.00am to 

5.00pm 

 

 

Totals 

June    £ 

Monday 3rd      

Tuesday 4th      

Wednesday 5th     

Thursday 6th      

Total £ £ £ £ 

 

Name of Child: _______________________________  Form: _________ 
 

Name of Parent/Carer: _________________________ 

 

Signature of Parent/Carer:_______________________ 

  

Please make a bank transfer payable to Mrs S. Earl 

Sort Code: 20-76-92 

Account no: 13450147 

***Please write your child’s full name as the reference*** 

 

Places are secured on receipt of full payment and will be given on a first come first 

served basis. 

  

Thank you.                       

Mrs S. Earl  



 

 

 

 

 
HOLIDAY CLUBS 

 

22-26 JULY 2019 

 

and 

 

29 JULY-2 AUGUST 2019 

 

 

My name is Nick Hindle and I am a former pupil of Lady Lane Park School.  I continued my education at 

Woodhouse Grove School and then obtained my Sports Coaching BA (Hons) degree at University of Central 

Lancashire.  Since then, I have been working for various organisations including 4 months in a child care 

centre in Perth, Australia.  I currently work for Bronte House School in the PE Department and I am also 

Head Coach for the Ryan Sidebottom Cricket Academy. 

 

Last summer, Mrs Earl invited me to help her during one of her holiday clubs; subsequently I ran my own 

sports camp following this.  My ethos is primarily to encourage children to step away from ‘screens’ and to 

get as much fresh air and exercise as possible, whilst learning new skills in the process.  Ultimately, this is 

the children’s holiday and I want them to have fun!  I run a ‘relaxed, easy going’ club with great emphasis 

on safety, kindness and fair play towards each other. 

 

I will be running a Holiday Club this summer at Lady Lane Park School, based at the Lodge.  Miss Holmes 

and Mr Rawling will also be joining me.  I welcome any parents who wish to contact me either by email 

(nickhindle@live.co.uk) or by mobile (07972-841012) to discuss any aspects of the holiday club.  

 

 

Activities proposed: 

 

Sports: eg. cricket, football, tag rugby, tennis, badminton and every child’s favourite DODGEBALL! 

 

Arts and Crafts:  eg. painting, drawing, colouring, painting stones, making jewellery etc. 

 

Creative Play:  den building using boxes and sheets, water play, creating scenes with plastic animals and 

wooden bricks etc. 

 

Old fashioned Games:    Hoopla, egg and spoon race, hopscotch etc. 

 

Indoor Activities (in case of rain):  we have plenty of board games including bagatelle (a firm favourite), 

arts and crafts activities, ‘chilling time’ with a movie ONLY  when children are tired, full size table football 

and much more. 

 

Children’s Choice 

 

Children will be allowed at certain times during the day to choose their own activities, so for example if 

they don’t want to make jewellery, they can build a den.  I will have many alternatives for the children to 

choose from at this time. 

 

My Holiday Club is ‘nut-free’ and ‘screen-free’.  I want the children to step ‘back in time’ and properly learn 

how to interact and play and create, without an Ipad or Gameboy in sight!  

 

I will be at the Holiday Club in June with Mrs Earl and her team if you would like to meet me or if you have 

any questions. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Requirements for the Club 

 

PLEASE NOTE:  Children must be 5-11 years old.  Children will require a packed lunch and drinks (no glass 

bottles, please).  Please email me for a booking form and once you have booked your child onto the 

Holiday Club, further information and consent forms will be forwarded to you. 

 

 

Prices and Opening Times 

 

Standard Hours (9am-4pm) 

 

5 days - £105 

4 days - £  95 

3 days - £  85 

2 days - £  60 

1 day  -  £  30 

 

Extended Hours (8:30am-4:30pm) 

 

5 days - £115 

4 days - £105 

3 days - £  95 

2 days - £  70 

1 day  -  £  40 

 

Extra Extended Hours (8am-5pm) 

 

5 days - £125 

4 days - £115 

3 days - £105 

2 days - £  80 

 1 day  -  £  50 

 

 

 

 

Thank you and I look forward to meeting you and your children. 

 

Nick Hindle BA (Hons) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
 

Bank Holiday 
Monday 
 
 
 
 
 

Spaghetti 
Bolognaise / 
Quorn 
Bolognaise 
 
Sprinkle Of 
Cheese 
 
 
Milkshake & 
Shortbread 
Biscuit 

Pork Steaks  /  
Brocolli & 
Caulifalow Bake 
 
 
Roast Potatoes, 
Spring 
Vegetables 
 
Rhubard Crumble 
& Custard 
 

Chicken & Bacon 
Pie  /  Vegetable 
& Cheese Tart 
 
New Potatoes, 
Peas & Carrots 
 
Chocolate & 
Orange Sponge & 
Chocolate 
Custard 
 

Ham & Cheese 
Toastie  /  
Cheese & Tomato 
Toastie 
 
French Fries & 
Coleslaw 
 
Iced Bun 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Afternoon, Bank Holiday Monday 6 May, Giggleswisk School 

I am delighted to invite you along to our Open Afternoon on Monday 6 May. The event is a great 

opportunity to find out more about Giggleswick, take a tour and see the school in action on a typical 

Monday afternoon. 

On the day, if you’d like to organise an early visit, we have tours starting from 2pm, followed by 

presentations at 3pm by the Headmaster, Mr Turnbull and other key members of staff. Alternatively, you 

can choose to start your visit with our presentations at 3pm and then take a tour afterwards. 

During the afternoon there will also be time to meet our House staff, chat with our pupils and we can 

organise one-to-one meetings with our faculty heads and teachers, should you wish to discuss any 

particular subjects, scholarship opportunities or pastoral matters in more depth. Refreshments will be 

available throughout the morning. 

Performing Arts Workshop 

During the afternoon we are also running a Performing Arts Workshop, which your child is very welcome 

to join. It's a chance to get a real taste for music, drama and theatre at Giggleswick, which is a renowned 

area of excellence at our school. Starting at 2pm, your child can take part in an hour’s workshop with our 

teaching staff and students, with the opportunity to see behind the scenes in the Richard Whiteley 

Theatre and learn about our alumni now on stage and screen. 

Please click here to view our Open Afternoon invitation flyer. To book and arrange your place and time for 

the Open Afternoon and/or Performing Arts Workshop, please telephone our admissions team on 01729 

893189, email admissions@giggleswick.org.uk, or you can book online at www.giggleswick.org.uk/open-

events.  

If you are unable to attend on this particular occasion, please do get in touch and we will be happy to 

arrange an individual appointment on a day and at a time to suit you. Also, if you are interested in flexi 

or full boarding, we can organise a taster day or boarding taster night, which is another popular way to 

really get a real feel for life at Giggleswick. 

We do hope that you are able to join us and look forward to hearing from you. 

Jane Paul 

Director, Admissions and External Relations 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


